Bowie Lodge #140

Fraternal Order of Police

PO Box 2, Bowie, MD 20719
Christopher Grimshaw
Kwok Kam Secretary
President Craig Mathew
Treasurer
March 24th, 2023

Dear Chair Ben Barnes, Vice Chair Mark Chang and esteemed members of the Appropriations
Committee:

Senate Bill 0641: Law Enforcement Officers’ Pension System — City of Bowie Police Department
Transfers and Purchases of Service

My name is Ryan Shifflett. I am currently a police officer with the City of Bowie Police Department. |
was hired in September 2007. Prior to working for the City of Bowie, I worked for the Baltimore Police
Department. I started in Baltimore on May 17th, 2005. At this time, I started paying into the Baltimore
Police and Fire Pension. When I left and came to the Bowie Police Department, I had no break in service
and started the following week after leaving Baltimore. On the first day of employment, I had orientation
with Ms. Renee Hance. When I inquired about transferring my time from Baltimore, I was advised that I
had to buy that on the back end of my service with Bowie. However, the truth is that | should have been
able to purchase my credited service at the start of my employment with the City of Bowie in 2007. This
mistake has been acknowledged by the City of Bowie, however at this time there is no remedy other than
to be forced to pay interest and penalties for not purchasing this time on the beginning of my service and
waiting until the end. These sums, depending on the time purchased by an officer, can be in excess of tens
to hundreds of thousands of dollars.

The passage of Senate Bill 0641 will allow me to purchase the 28 months of credited service I am entitled
to, free and clear of the interest and penalties that would otherwise be due without passage of this bill.
This is a one-time fix for the under 20 officers on the agency that this affects and has no future bearing on
any other member of the agency. I encourage you to cast a vote of FAVORABLE for SB 0641 which
will allow myself and my fellow officers the opportunity to fix the mistake and make our pensions whole
without penalty to us.

Thank you for your time, consideration, and SUPPORT of Senate Bill 0641.

W’

Ryan Shifflett
State Trustee, Bowie FOP Lodge #140

- BUILDING ON A PROUD TRADITION -




City of Bowie

Police Department

15901 Excalibur Road
Bowie, MD 20716

John K. Nesky
Chief of Police

February 9, 2012

State Retirement Agency
Attn: Data Control Unit
120 East Baltimore Street
Baltimore, MD 21202

Dear Board of Trustees:

I am writing to request a “Waiver of Transfer” for Antoine Gibson, social security number
Hr. Gibson joined the Bowie Police Department on 10-1-2007 from the
altimore City Police Department.

The Bowie Police Department was created with the appointment of a Chief of Police in
September 2006 with the first patrol officers being hired in February 2007. As the department
was so new, no LEOPS Coordinator had been assigned. City Personnel handled new
enrollment paperwork but the Police Personnel Assistant gave newly hired officers no or
incorrect information regarding transferring time from their pervious agency. That person has
since left the agency and a Retirement Coordinator assigned.

In light of the above described situation, I respectfully request Antoine Gibson be allowed to
resubmit his information for a request to transfer previous service and the one vear deadline
be waived.

Il you have any questions please feel free to contact me a 301-575-2482.

Singerely, /
/ v N

John K. Nesky
Chief of Police
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